
 
August 9, 2007 
 
 
FILED VIA EFIS 
 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
Attention: Colleen M. Dale, 
Secretary of the Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO  65102 
 
RE: PSC Case No. EX-2007-0214 
 
Ms. Dale: 
 
Please accept this letter and its attachments as The Empire District Electric Company’s 
(Empire) comments concerning the proposed Electrical Corporation Vegetation 
Management Standards and Reporting Requirements rule (4 CSR 240-23.030) and the 
Electrical Corporation Infrastructure Standards rule (4 CSR 240-23.020), as published in 
the Missouri Register, dated July 16, 2007. 
 
The Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission), Missouri public utilities and 
Missouri’s citizens all have a vested interest in the provision of a safe, reliable, and 
economical power supply.  Empire believes that an appropriately crafted vegetation 
management rule and/or infrastructure rule could potentially have a very positive 
influence on the furthering of this interest for all concerned.   
 
PROCESS THUS FAR 
 
Empire does not believe that the approach to the subject rulemakings thus far is the best 
method for accomplishing this goal.  This Commission has commonly utilized work 
shops and technical conferences prior to the publication of rule proposals as a way to vet 
proposed rules with relevant stakeholders such as the Office of the Public Counsel, 
consumer groups, industry representatives, other agencies and the Commission’s own 
Staff.   
 
Empire believes this traditional approach has merit in this situation.  It would provide a 
forum for the Commission to receive information from a variety of perspectives and to 
take this information into account in crafting rules.  Even if proposed rules are not 
modified as a result of this process, it would provide a forum whereby those subject to 
the rules (in this case electric corporations) may gain a greater understanding of the intent 
of specific provisions. 
 














